
NOTICE OF ENDANGERED STATUS 

For 

L'.A. Local 38 Pensi.on Plan 

Ocwber 26, 2012 26!2 NOV -I "'· I 1,,,,, o· r,o 
·,j l • ' 

To: All Participants. Beneficiaries. Participating Unions and Comrii:mting Employers 

This is to mfom1 you that on September 28. 2012 the Pian·s actuary certified to the FS. 
Department of the Treasury. and to the Board of Trustees. that the L.A. Local 38 Defined Benefit Pension 
Plan is in endangered status for the plan year beginning July 1.. 2012. 

Federal lavv requires that this notice be provided to ymc. We understand that legally required 
notices like this one can create anxietv and concem about the Plan's future. The Board of Trustees 
remains confiden; that the Plan will continue w provide our particinams and their families with secure 
retirement benefitS. 

Endan!!ered Status 

Under Federal iaw. the Plan continues to be in endangered status because the Plan's acma~:y has 
det.emlined that the funded percentage of the Pian is less than 80';(,. The Plan first entered "endangered'' 
status on July l. 2008. "Endangered'' is a funding status that the law designates. but in fact, the Plan is 
meeting its funding goals and is expected to continue doing so in the future. 

Funding 1 mvrovement Plan 

Fecieral lav.-' requires pension plans in endangered status to adopt. a "Funding Improvement Plar{ 
(FIP) aimed at restoring the fmancial health of the Plan. A FIP is an action plan designed to increase a 
plan's funded percentage and to assure that contributions will be enough to meet the Plan's future 
obligations. 

Our actuary has informed tbe Board that the current schedule of negotiated contribution rates for 
U.A. Local 38 Defined Beneflt Pension Plan continues to satisfy the requirements of a FIP. The Board 
does not expect that any other changes in benefits or contributions will be needed to meet the PPA's 
requirements for a FIP while the current collective bargaining agreement is in effect. 

Please note that the Federal law mandates that our Plan· s funding status be reviewed and certified 
annually and, if applicable. notices like this one will be sent to vou each year. In addition. the FIP will be 
reviewed and updated. as needed. each year. While our goal is to remain on track with the Plan's funding 
schedule noted above. there are several variables beyond our control that our advisors will monitor yearly. 
including investment market volatility, changes in employment levels. andtor changes in the number of 
contributing e1nployers. 

Where to Get More Jnformati.on 

ln ti1"e event ~ou have any questions or would like additionai infonnation about this notice. you 
mav contact Peter Machi. Administrator. at U.A. Local 38 Pension Tmst Fnnd, J 62~ Market Street. San 
Francisco. CA ()4103-121~. or by phone at (4151 626-2000 You have a right to receive a copy of the 
Funding improvement Pian from the Plan· s admmistratm. 

Sincerely. 

The Board ofTmstees 

cr C.S. Depanmem of Labor 
U.S. Penslon Benefn Guaramy Corporatior~ CJcwiH'i' :!6. 20 .': 




